MINUTES
Cromwell Recreation Commission
March 5, 2015 Regular Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Zeilor at 7:05PM. Those in attendance:
Brenda Zeilor, Phil Gregory, Mark Carroll, John Schmaltz, Paul Cordone, Recreation

Supetvisor Shelby Jones and Recreation Director Susan Schein

Commissioners absent: Richard Nobile, Tony Amenta, Dan Brisson, William Konopka

Motion was made by Phil Gregory and seconded by Mark Carroll to accept the agenda as
presented. It passed unanimously.

Motion was made by John Schmaltz and seconded by Paul Cordone to approve the
minutes of the February 5, 2015 meeting. It passed.

No citizen’s comments.
No correspondence.

Director Schein reported on the winter programs. The basketball league will end this
weekend and the other programs are coming to a close. Things have gone very well
despite the number of cancellations due to weather. The spring brochure will be going
out the end of next week and planning for the summer is coming along.

New Business, - Director Schein presented the budget to the Town Council and it passed
with the slight reduction in the towns subsidy to the Revolving Account that Town
Manager Sistare proposed. The Revolving account is doing well that is the reason for the
reduction.

Old Business- Director Schein will be presenting the designs for the Splash Pad to the
Town Council at their next meeting. The bore holes still need to be done at Pierson to
ensure that the area can handle this type of facility. The field use meeting went very well
with only a few questions regarding what costs would be. Director Schein did not have
that information but will get it from Mike Conant, Park Foreman, and forward to the
groups.

No Commissioners comments.

Motion was made by John Schmaltz and seconded by Paul Cordone to adjourn the
meeting at 7:35PM. It passed unanimously.

Submitted by

Susan Schein
Recreation Director



